
COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 10th MARCH 2008
HEADED ITEM NO. 4 (g) (i)
REPORT OF MEETING OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE HELD ON 20th FEBRUARY 2008
Present:

Councillors                                Sectoral Representatives

                          





E. Tuffy



Justin Byrne

E. Walsh



John Kearns
R. Dowds



Noel O’Connor
T. Gilligan 



Jim Fay
S. O’Connor    


M. Murphy                           
                             
Apology for inability to attend was received from Cllr. J. Neville.
Councillor E. Tuffy, Strategic Policy Committee Chairperson, presided. 

Officials present:

Jim Walsh, Director of Economic Development

Emer O’Gorman, Senior Executive Officer
Martin Judge, Senior Executive Officer
Neil O’Byrne, Senior Planner
ITEM 1:  Minutes
Minutes of Meeting of 19th September 2007, which had been circulated, were proposed by Councillor R. Dowds and seconded by Councillor E. Tuffy and APPROVED as a true record and signed.

Matters Arising

It was agreed at the SPC meeting of 19th September 2007 that the sub committee’s Report on the Consideration of Planning Policy Initiatives to Ameliorate Anti-Social Behaviour in New and Existing Developments be recommended to the full Council meeting for adoption.  
It was agreed to take Item 4 in advanced of Item 2

ITEM 4:  Energy Use in South Dublin 
Neil O’Byrne, Senior Planner, made a presentation to the Members on Energy Use in South Dublin.
Contributions were made by R. Dowds, E. Walsh, J. Byrne, J. Fay, T. Gilligan and N. O’Connor, to which N. Byrne, Senior Planner responded.  

ITEM 2:  Rise in Live Register Numbers in the County (Clondalkin &    

               Tallaght Social Welfare Office) and Job Losses
Emer, O’Gorman, Senior Executive Officer, made a presentation to the Members. 

Following contributions from S. O’Connor, E. Tuffy, E. Walsh, J. Fay, R. Dowds and J. Kearns, Mr. Jim Walsh, Director of Economic Development responded to the queries raised.

ITEM 3:  Proposed Programme of Work for the SPC for the remainder of   

               2008.
Cllr. E. Tuffy requested that the Members of the SPC submit items for inclusion in the programme of work to the Economic Development Department.

ITEM 5: Updates on Clonburris SDZ and Clonburris and Liffey Valley 
              LAPs
Martin Judge, Senior Executive Officer, made a presentation to the Members. 
The report was NOTED.

ITEM 6:  Update on Grange Castle Business Park
Jim Walsh, Director of Economic Development, presented a report to the Members on the roll out of infrastructure and progress with clients expressing interest in locating in the Business Park. 

